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MEMORANDUM 

To:  Board of Education 

From:  Eric Luther 

Date:  3/6/2024 

Re:  BOE Report 

Spirit Week and Winter Olympics were held prior to February Break.  All of the kids had a fantastic 
time with the events and being outside on that Friday.  The fire and smores was a great idea! 
 
We are nearing the end of the first 5-week progress report period for the 2nd semester.  We will be 
meeting with parents of concern during parent conferences on March 14th.  
 
We will also be planning some professional development for TAs and teachers on Mar. 15th during 
our staff day. 
 
The musical “Mary Poppins” has been moved to Apr. 12th-13th. 
 
In athletics, Gavin Bernhard and Hailey Brownell qualified for the NYS Championships as 
members of the Section X Composite team.  They will be bowling in Syracuse on Mar. 9th.  We 
will be doing a short send off for them on Fri. Mar. 8th prior to them leaving. 
 
The girls’ basketball team earned a first round bye for sectional play and travelled to Chateauguay 
where they lost a hard fought battle against the #2 seed. 
 
The boys’ basketball team are doing quite well and still playing.  They won the Section X Class D 
championship against Chateauguay and lost a tough game with Canton in the Overall 
Championship.  They will be playing Sackets Harbor of Section III on Sunday, Mar.10th for a trip to 
the Final Four in Glens Falls. 
 
Spring varsity sports will be starting up on Mar. 11th.  Modified seasons start on Mar. 18th. 
 
In CSE, we held a few re-evaluation and annual review meetings.  More will be coming as annual 
reviews will start fully next week. 


